
Southwood PAC Meeting – April 20, 2022 

 
In Attendance: Marge Thiessen, Melissa Heinrichs, Shellyna Lipic, Melissa Nykoluk, Steph Noll 
 
Meeting Start: 6:00pm 
 

1. School Report 
- literacy and numeracy support / gap planning for next year 
- School planning for next year; providing schoolwork on school closure days 
- Grade 4 farewell is looking like it should be mostly back to normal this year 
- Kindergarten orientation is next week 
- Spring concert is in the works for an outdoor recital 
- Will start to reintroduce assemblies again 
- Hot lunch seems to be going well and running smoothly 
- Playground is a mess right now due to weather conditions; sending extra change of clothing 

along with child is encouraged 
 
 

2. School Supply Plan 
- The school is looking at bulk ordering school supplies for the school year for the kids, and 

parents to pay a fee for the supplies in hopes it will be more cost effective for families 
 

 
3. Fundraiser details to add 

- Moms Pantry fundraiser will begin in May. Ordering can be done by catalogue or online. 
Fundraising will go towards the playground, loose parts and possibly upgrade sandbox 

- Information will go out in the newsletter 
  

4. Other Concerns 

- We would like to start recruiting more PAC members for next year. We would like to put out 

some sign up sheets and even a sign up table.  

 

End Time: 6:45pm 


